
Black Creek Township Supervisors Special Meeting 
Wednesday, January 26, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. 

(as advertised in the Standard Speaker) 
The Pledge of Allegiance 

 
The Special Meeting of the Black Creek Township Board of Supervisors, held on Wednesday, 
January 26, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. was brought to order. 

Attendance 

Roll Call:  Present; Rohrbach, Lupcho 

Special Business: 

*Appointment of Township Supervisor; It was explained that with only 30 days to appoint a 
Supervisor to replace Rick Davis, and that if the Supervisors do not do the choosing within 30 
days of Supervisor Davis' resignation, it will be left to the Court of Common Pleas to handle 
the process of appointing the third Supervisor. 

A motion by Supervisor Rohrbach, seconded by Supervisor Lupcho, to appoint Catherine 
Tombasco to replace Rick Davis as Supervisor/Vice-Chairperson of Black Creek Township. 
All in favor. 

 

*Appointment of Zoning Board Solicitor; A motion by Supervisor Rohrbach, seconded by 
Supervisor Lupcho, to appoint John Dean from the Law Firm of Elliott Greenleaf, as Zoning 
Board Solicitor. All in favor. 

 
*Hiring of full-time road crew laborer; A motion by Supervisor Rohrbach, seconded by 
Supervisor Lupcho, to hire Christopher Heckman as a full-time road crew laborer at the rate of 
$22.00 per hour. All in favor. 

Public Comment: None. 

Supervisor Rohrbach ended the Meeting by explaining that there were three applicants 
interested in becoming Township Supervisor, and that she and Supervisor Lupcho were 
excited and grateful to have been able to choose Catherine Tombasco, someone who is 
extremely qualified to be Township Supervisor. 

 
*Adjournment: A motion by Supervisor Rohrbach, seconded by Supervisor Lupcho, to adjourn 
the meeting at 6:10 p.m. All in favor.
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